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Alex Short

From: Thompson, Thomas - KDE Division Director <thomas.thompson@education.ky.gov>

Sent: Friday, June 2, 2023 3:27 PM

To: Alex Short

Cc: Greg Hosfield; Garrity, Larry - KDE Division Director; Hargis, Beth - KDE Associate 

Commissioner; Engle, Beth - Division of Student Transition and Career Readiness; 

Gilbert, John - Division of District Support; Bush, Kelli

Subject: RE: Elizabethtown CTE - Proposed Programs and Lay out. 

Alex, 

 

Good a�ernoon!   

 

Ini�al review of CTE program square footage totals reveals the proposed CTE spaces meet or exceed recommenda�ons. 

Please accept this email as OCTE approval to include the CTE programming as stated below on the Elizabethtown 

Independent School District DFP.  Keep in mind, this review is of total square footage allowances for the DFP only and is 

not an approval or endorsement of the finished program spaces. Please include me in further detailed design planning 

so that I may pull our program area consultants in to provide specific program recommenda�ons and feedback as you 

move forward. We are more than happy to be your partner in the design of CTE program space. 

 

Program Area Proposed Recommended Diff 

# of 

Teachers % diff 

Business Education Technology 2,462 2,350 112 1 4.77% 

Construction Technology 4,399 4,250 149 1 3.51% 

Engineering Technology Education 3,876 3,800 76 1 2.00% 

Health Science 2,586 2,550 36 1 1.41% 

Welding Education 5,476 5,050 426 1 8.44% 

 

If you have any ques�ons, please let me know. 

 

Have a res=ul weekend! 

 

My best, 

 

Tom Thompson 

Director 

Division of Student Transition and Career Readiness 

Office of Career and Technical Education 

 

Phone: (502) 564-4286 Ext. 4215 

Email: thomas.thompson@education.ky.gov   

300 Sower Blvd. – 5th floor 

Frankfort, KY 40601 

Twitter: @KyDeptofEd 

 
 

 You don't often get email from thomas.thompson@education.ky.gov. Learn why this is important  
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This email may contain confidential data or information and is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are 

not the named addressee you should not disseminate, distribute, or copy this e-mail, and you are requested to notify the sender immediately. 

 

From: Alex Short <ashort@rosstarrant.com>  

Sent: Thursday, June 1, 2023 3:01 PM 

To: Thompson, Thomas - KDE Division Director <thomas.thompson@education.ky.gov>; Garrity, Larry - KDE Division 

Director <Larry.Garrity@education.ky.gov> 

Cc: Greg Hosfield <ghosfield@RossTarrant.com> 

Subject: RE: Elizabethtown CTE - Proposed Programs and Lay out.  

 

Tom/Larry – 

Thank you very much for the quick response and working with me to review these items.  

I hope you have a wonderful day.  

Alex 

 

ALEXANDER SHORT Associate AIA 

project coordinator 

 

rosstarrant architects 

101 old lafayette avenue  lexington, kentucky 40502 
p 859.254.4018 x1314 | www.rosstarrant.com | facebook 

 

 

From: Thompson, Thomas - KDE Division Director <thomas.thompson@education.ky.gov>  

Sent: Thursday, June 1, 2023 2:31 PM 

To: Garrity, Larry - KDE Division Director <Larry.Garrity@education.ky.gov>; Alex Short <ashort@rosstarrant.com> 

Subject: RE: Elizabethtown CTE - Proposed Programs and Lay out.  

 

Thanks, Larry!  I’ll be in touch soon, Alex.   

 

Tom Thompson 

Director 

Division of Student Transition and Career Readiness 

Office of Career and Technical Education 

 

Phone: (502) 564-4286 Ext. 4215 

Email: thomas.thompson@education.ky.gov   

300 Sower Blvd. – 5th floor 

Frankfort, KY 40601 

Twitter: @KyDeptofEd 

 
 

 You don't often get email from thomas.thompson@education.ky.gov. Learn why this is important  
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This email may contain confidential data or information and is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are 

not the named addressee you should not disseminate, distribute, or copy this e-mail, and you are requested to notify the sender immediately. 

 

From: Garrity, Larry - KDE Division Director <Larry.Garrity@education.ky.gov>  

Sent: Thursday, June 1, 2023 2:28 PM 

To: Alex Short <ashort@rosstarrant.com> 

Subject: RE: Elizabethtown CTE - Proposed Programs and Lay out.  

 

Hello Alex, 

 

I received your email.  I have forwarded your request to my colleague, Tom Thompson 

thomas.thompson@educa�on.ky.gov  

 

Mr. Thompson works directly with our CTE program area consultants.  He will be replying to you. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Larry Garrity 

Director 

Division of Technical Schools and Cont. Improvement 

Office of Career and Technical Education 

 

Phone: (270) 836-5041 

Email: larry.garrity@education.ky.gov 

300 Sower Blvd. – 5th floor 

Frankfort, KY 40601 

Twitter: @KyDeptofEd 
 

 
 

 
 

From: Alex Short <ashort@rosstarrant.com>  

Sent: Thursday, June 1, 2023 12:53 PM 

To: Garrity, Larry - KDE Division Director <Larry.Garrity@education.ky.gov> 

Cc: Greg Hosfield <ghosfield@RossTarrant.com>; Oreon Williams <owilliams@rosstarrant.com>; Laith Ross 



4

<lross@RossTarrant.com>; Gilbert, John - Division of District Support <john.gilbert@education.ky.gov> 

Subject: Elizabethtown CTE - Proposed Programs and Lay out.  

 

CAUTION:  This email originated from outside of the Kentucky Department of Education, Kentucky K-12 schools, or Kentucky State 

Government. Do not click links, open attachments or forward unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 

Mr. Garrity –  

I hope you are doing well today and are having a nice week.  

 

My name is Alex Short and I work with Rosstarrant Architect. Our office is currently working with the Elizabethtown 

Independent School District on a DFP finding to add a CTE buidling for the High School Campus. We have worked 

through some initial diagram and CTE progream planning with the district to develop an initial plan. I wanetd to reach 

out and share the programs that are being proposed as well as the current schematic lay out that we have developed for 

the space, for your initial review based on the programs in and around the area.  

 

We are currently proposing the below as programs to be included in this CTE space.  

• Business Education Technolongy – Net Area 2,462 SF. 

• Construction Technology – Net Area 4,399 SF 

• Engineering Technolongy Education – Net Area 3,876 SF 

• Health Science – Net Area 2,586 SF 

• Welding Education – Net Area 5,476 SF 

 

Please find a rough schematic floor plan attached to this email as well. This is an initail exploration of how these spaces 

could be programmed, but is not a final lay out at this point in time.  

 

Thank you and I hope you have a wonderful day.  

Alex 

 

ALEXANDER SHORT Associate AIA 

project coordinator 

 

rosstarrant architects 

101 old lafayette avenue  lexington, kentucky 40502 
p 859.254.4018 x1314 | www.rosstarrant.com | facebook 

 

 


